DRAFT: Subject to approval by the Parent Board

Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
October 6, 2009

The meeting began at 6:40 p.m.

September 10th meeting minutes were approved.

Art Enrichment update: Lisa Servatius gave background information about the history and the scope of the Art Enrichment program.  She thanked the Parent Board for financial support of the program.
Family Group/Cross-Age Connections update: Marie Andrews and Sara Hesseltine are the co-coordinators of this program, which has been named Mis Amigos.  Erin Stonehouse read a letter from Marie to the board which described the program.  There will be 7 sessions this school year, roughly once per month, with a theme that corresponds to the character counts traits.  The sessions will be 55 minutes and will all be on Fridays.  There will be 22 groups with about 23 students per group.  Two parent volunteers will lead each group, with the teacher remaining in the room.  Marie requested that the Parent Board members encourage school community members to contact Marie or Sara to volunteer to help with this program.  They are still looking for 9 leaders and 2 assistants.  They can be reached at 426-2214 (Marie) or 246-0222 (Sara).
Charge Statements: Charge statements for the following subcommittees were approved: Finance, Communications, and Fundraising.
Treasurer’s update: 
· The remaining balance in the Diekema-Nottleson book fund will be distributed to teachers for purchasing nonfiction or IB books.  Each grade level team will have $172.  Details on how the funds will be distributed or reimbursed will be determined by Angel Fleming.  The board voted to approve the rounded-up amount of $172 per team.
· Reimbursement forms will be available in Gayle’s office.  Angel will talk to leaders of programs that have budgets to let them know the process for requesting reimbursements.  Program leaders should approve the reimbursement requests of their volunteers.

· Angel will inform the staff of the process for grant requests.

· Gayle and Angel will prepare a flyer that shows families the many ways they can contribute to the school (GoodSearch, Kowalski’s, Target Visa, etc.) and distribute them with a future Buzz Sheet.

· The Board discussed whether to combine the budget for IB binders ($200) into the scholarship fund.  It was agreed to keep them separate for this year and keep this in mind when planning for next year.

· The Board voted to approve the 2009-2010 budget.

· After taking out a carrying balance of $10,000, the current bank account balance is $16,467.  Since the district will not decide until March about how much Spanish instruction they will provide, we should set aside $8,000 in case we want to supplement what the district will provide.  This leaves about $8,500 that the Board would like to spend this school year.  Christina Hayden will bring this topic to the next staff meeting and bring staff ideas back to the Parent Board.  Two possible ideas that have been discussed are smart boards and an outdoor marquee.  Lori Swanson will find out if facilities funds would be available for the marquee idea.  This topic will be discussed further at the November Parent Board meeting.
Communications update: Erin Stonehouse explained the two options for filling 3 vacancies on the board (1 new parent and 2 regular member seats).  The Board voted to approve the option that calls for a new parent election, followed by a second election that is open to all families, including any new parents that ran but did not win in the new parent election.  The election process will start immediately in order to have new members seated at the November board meeting.
Fundraisers: Cari Green reported that the Innisbrook fundraiser went well and exceeded the budget goal by $128.  Lonnie Stai volunteered to be the Parent Board liaison to the Carnival/Fiesta committee.  Amanda Cammack will compile a list of volunteers for Lonnie. 
Open Forum:  Amanda will send volunteer lists to each subcommittee or task force liaison.  Amanda will contact those who volunteered to provide child care at Parent Board meetings.  Becky Peterson reported that the first Family Project night will be on October 20th, with a book swap theme.  Family Project nights will be on the 3rd Tuesday each month.  Sara Hesseltine is coordinating with Becky.  Let one of them know if you would like to be involved.  Lori Swanson reported that the next school board meeting is on October 12th.  She encouraged everyone to vote for school board members on November 3rd.  There are three new candidates and two incumbents running for four seats.  Dr. Lovett has invited all parent board/PTO members for all district schools to attend Superintendent/Parent leader meetings.  The next meeting is at 9:30 a.m. on October 22nd.
Summary of Action Items
	Action
	Who?
	When?

	Add program leader approval space to reimbursement request form; let program leaders know the process.
	Angel Fleming
	ASAP

	Put together flyer of information about fundraising opportunities (GoodSearch, Target Visa, Kowalski’s) and send out with Buzz Sheet.
	Angel Fleming, Gayle Chapman
	ASAP

	Give grant request forms to staff and explain grant process.
	Angel Fleming
	ASAP

	Bring staff’s ideas for spending $8,500 excess to Parent Board.
	Christina Hayden
	November 10 Parent Board meeting

	Conduct election for new parent member and two additional members.
	Erin Stonehouse, Communications subcommittee
	Before 11/10 meeting

	Compile volunteer lists and distribute to subcommittee/task force liaisons.
	Amanda Cammack
	ASAP


The meeting adjourned at 8:59 p.m.

Meeting Attendance for October 6, 2009

	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	 X
	Amanda Cammack (Co-Chair)
	
	John Leininger (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Cari Green (Co-Chair)
	X
	Becky Peterson (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	X
	Gayle Chapman (Volunteer Coord.)

	
	Shelly Wagner (Secretary)
	
	

	X
	Lisa Comfort
	X
	Christina Hayden (1st grade teacher)

	
	Cathy Crea
	X
	Kelly Pylkas-Bock (2nd grade teacher)

	X
	Lisa Esboldt
	
	

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	X
	Julie Hedin
	Others

	X
	Andrea Letourneau
	X
	Lori Swanson (School Board member)

	X
	Heather O’Brien
	X
	Lisa Servatius

	X
	Lonnie Stai
	
	

	X
	Erin Stonehouse
	
	

	X
	Jennifer Weddell
	
	


The next meeting of the Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board will be held on Tuesday, November 10th at 6:30 p.m. in the Media Center.  All are welcome to attend.
